
November 

2011 

Newsletter 

Please note:  If you would like to receive a                                                            
hard copy of the Newsletter through US Mail,                                                                

please contact The Chapter Admin at info@kcifma.com. 



President’s Podium 
When I first assumed my current KCIFMA responsibilities in July, I was instructed I would need to 
submit something each month to be posted in this forum. My initial thought was, “What in the world 
am I going to talk about each month?” Four months into the term, I find myself trying to decide which 
of the many topics is most important to communicate. This month alone, I can think of a half dozen 
noteworthy current events. There is a lot happening in our chapter that is quite exciting. I am going 
to touch briefly on a few. 

New Committee Chairs - I am thrilled to announce the filling of three vital committee chair positions! 

In September, Betty Klein agreed to assume the Corporate Development Chair. Betty has already 
presented a re-vamped Corporate Sponsorship Program at the November board meeting that will 
expand the offerings to our sustaining partners. Essentially, there will be a level for any member truly 
interested in supporting KCIFMA. Several of us will be personally contacting our Associate Members 
in the near future to “get on board”. The program Betty created will have a significant impact this 
year and going forward.  

John Alexander has accepted the Associate Relations Committee Chair. I appreciate so much John’s 
commitment to KCIFMA. I was thinking back over the last 30 days of the number of times I saw John…
let’s see, there was the Membership Committee meeting, the monthly Program Meeting, the Board 
meeting, an informal coffee to discuss the focus and direction of Associate Relations…John 
represented KCIFMA at the Missouri State University FM Program Advisory Board Meeting and 
Career Fair. I almost felt badly reaching out and asking if he would consider “breathing life” into the 
Associate Relations Committee but he undoubtedly is the perfect person. As a CFM and a COO, he 
understands the relational dynamic between the Associate and Professional member as well as 
anyone I know. He readily accepted. I can’t wait to see the value John’s involvement will make in the 
coming months! 

Last, but certainly not least, Donna Koontz has agreed to serve as the Strategic Planning Liaison. This 
position was created by the Board last year to evaluate KCIFMA in a “big picture” perspective and 
initiate events that addressed some of the more complex needs of the chapter. Last year we 
identified three areas we felt were critical to the vitality, growth and value of our organization. The 
need to involve our senior Professional Members and tap the wealth of experience and knowledge 
they possess; the need to train and equip young professionals and students to become the Facility 
Managers of tomorrow and finally to give back to the communities we live in and serve. Donna’s 
input during the evaluation process was insightful and ultimately led to a decision for KCIFMA to 
champion one event that would touch all three areas. We decided to do a Facility Audit for a local 
non-profit. This will involve our senior Professional Members, our quality service providers, and 
younger professionals/students. Donna agreed to oversee this outreach and is in the process of 
initiating the necessary components. We are targeting next Spring for the inaugural event. 

The willingness of these individuals to commit at these levels exemplifies the spirit that I have the 

privilege to witness first hand, almost on a daily basis. I am grateful for each volunteer! We simply do 

not exist without the tireless involvement of these types of people. There is plenty to do and 

opportunities for each and every person and skill set. Don’t hesitate to reach out if you are interested 

in joining the band of volunteers. I can be reached at KcifmaPresident@gmail.com. 

Respectfully, Russ Cooper, Kansas City Chapter of IFMA President 

mailto:kcifmapresident@gmail.com


 

Membership Goal:  227 

Membership:  220 

Membership:  215 

Membership:  210 

Membership:  205 

 
 
Starting Membership: 

                197 

KCIFMA Membership 

Campaign 2011-12 
Win Two Tickets To a Performance at the  

Kauffman Center for Performing Arts 

and Dinner for Two at Webster House! 

One entry per new member recruited from 

9/20/2011 - 4/30/2012 

KCIFMA has recently kicked off its new membership campaign for 
2011-12 with an exciting opportunity to recruit and win big!  We have 
set our goal to increase membership by 15% this year and want to 
make it competitive by offering a grand prize of two tickets to a     
performance at the new Kauffman Center for Performing Arts and 
dinner for two at the fabulous Webster House!  Simply recruit        
professionals into our organization through April 30, 2012 and your 
name will go into a drawing for a night out at the theatre! 

 

Go to www.kcifma.com  for details or contact the membership chair 
at kcifmamembershipChair@gmail.com 

http://www.kcifma.com/
mailto:kcifmamembershipChair@gmail.com


  

Kansas City Chapter 

Monthly Program Meeting  
 

Tuesday, November 15, 2011 • 11:30 - 1:00 pm  

Highlights from World Workplace -  

Member’s Perspective - Almost as good as being there  
 

Black on Burlington 

1327 Burlington 

 North Kansas City, MO 

 

 

 
 

Program Agenda:                                                                                                           
1. Candid photos and observations from the KC Chapter WWP attendees.        
2. What are the new trends in FM. 

Facilitators: Teena Shouse, CFM, IFMA Fellow 

                     Russ Cooper, KCIFMA President 
 

Parking is on the East side of the building off of 13th Street.                                      
Registration: Due to catering order requirements, registrations/RSVPs must be      
received by (or cancelled by) 12:00 noon Friday, Nov. 11 (48 business hours before 
the Program Meeting). Cancellations not received by the deadline will be 
charged/billed for the meeting. 
 

If your registration is not received by the deadline, we will not be able to provide you 
with food or drink. We do, however, encourage you to attend. To do so, please bring 
your own lunch, pay the regular program fee at the door by cash or check and join us 
at the meeting.  



Date Time Event Name Location 

11.8 7:30 -  

9:00 AM 

New and Potential Members 

KCIFMA Networking Breakfast 

Working Spaces 

11.15 11:30 - 
1:00 PM 

Monthly Program 

Highlights from World Workplace 

Black on  

Burlington 

12.12 6:00 - 
9:00 PM 

KCIFMA 2011 

Holiday Party 

Kauffman Center for 
the Performing Arts 

2.8-9 2 Day SAME - IFMA 

Facilities Management Workshop 

San Antonio 

 

4.11-13 3 Day IFMA Facility Fusion 

Conference & Expo 

Chicago, Ill 

KCIFMA UPCOMING SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

Webinar Monthly Program  IFMA Education       

Program 
Other Event 

Click here to find out more 
about becoming a  

Certified Facility 
Manager 

Click here to find out more 
about becoming a  

Facility                      
Management      
Professional 

Click here to find out more 
about becoming a      

Sustainability       
Facility                  

Professional 

http://www.ifma.org/education/fm-certified.htm
http://www.ifma.org/education/fm-certified.htm
http://www.ifma.org/education/fm-certified.htm
http://www.ifma.org/education/fm-certified.htm
http://www.ifmacredentials.org/fmp/
http://www.ifmacredentials.org/fmp/
http://www.ifmacredentials.org/fmp/
http://www.ifmacredentials.org/fmp/
http://www.ifmacredentials.org/fmp/
http://www.ifma.org/education/fm-sustain-pro.htm
http://www.ifma.org/education/fm-sustain-pro.htm
http://www.ifma.org/education/fm-sustain-pro.htm
http://www.ifma.org/education/fm-sustain-pro.htm
http://www.ifma.org/education/fm-sustain-pro.htm


  

Kansas City IFMA 

2011 Holiday Party 
 

 

Please join us in the  

Grand Hall of the  

Kauffman Center for  

Performing Arts  

for a Tour of the Facility, Great Food, 

Drinks, Prizes,  

Toys For Tots and Fun!!! 
 

When: Monday, December 12 

6:00 Ô 9:00 p.m. 

Guests are welcome! 

Members: $20 Non-Members: $30 
 

Registration/RSVPÙs will open  



 

Welcome to our Chapterôs  

Newest Members  
 

Kevin Bauman  

Nabholz Construction 

Katherin Young  

Cort 

Dennis Clevenger  

Herschend Family Entertainment Corp.  

Buy a ñPay Packò and save! 
 

10 Pack - 10 Program Meetings for $180 (buy 9 programs, get 1 free)  

5 Pack - 5 Program Meetings for $90 (buy 4 programs, get 1 for ½ price)  

Did you know that you will find your KCIFMA login and password  
at the bottom of emails sent from us.  Look for it on the next email! 

Tom Patterson  

It is with deep regret that we learn of the passing of 

Tom Patterson of Hallmark Cards on August 1 after a 

battle with pancreatic cancer.  Tom was 59 and an 18 

year member of KCIFMA.  His current role at Hallmark 

was Director of Corporate Facilities Management.  Tom 

joined Hallmark in 1979 as a Senior Construction      

Engineer; became Construction Manager in 1985, Manager of       

Facilities Planning in 1988 and served in his most recent role since 

1997.  

Tom leaves his wife of 31 years, Wynne Begun; daughter Mallary 

Smith and son -in -law Charles Smith II; son Michael Patterson; sister 

Marian Gale and brother -in -law Sidney Gale; sister Liz Fleeter and 

brother -in -law David Fleeter; and many other family members, 

friends and co -workers.  

Funeral services were held Aug. 7 at Congregation Beth Torah in 

Overland Park.  Condolences may be left via the Mount Moriah   

website.  



Thank you 2011-2012 

Corporate Sponsors  

PLATINUM 

GOLD 

SILVER 

BRONZE 


